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ZAIRE

For some weeks the front line of combat has been reaching closer to Kisangani in the centre of the country, where we have a community of four Brothers: 2 Zairean, 1 Spaniard, 1 Belgian. They report that their situation is calm but tense, with the presence of many Zairean sol​diers in the city. Their school is still operating. Late in February, the town of Kindu was taken by the «rebels». Our community had been transferred to Kinshasa early in the month. Our residence and school buildings were largely unaffected.

The three Marist schools is Eastern Zaire: Nyangezi, Goma, and Bobandana, are in full operation. The com​munity of student Brothers in Bukavu were unaffected by the recent air attack on the city.

We have known since before Christmas that among the large group of Rwandan refugees near Shabunda (be​tween Bukavu and Kindu) were people whom our Broth​ers had been helping at Nyamirangwe. At the beginning of this month, after the rebels took control of the area, a group of 8 Rwandan priests and 3 Sisters were "judged" and executed, among them the two priests who had been living with the Brothers at Nyamirangwe and the priest who had been in our community at Nyangezi since 1994.

 BOUGAINVILLE (PAPUA NEW GUINEA):

Since 1988 there has been a rebellion on the is​land which has meant many deaths and a total disrup​tion of normal life. The ordinary tension of living and working in a "war zone" has been aggravated in recent weeks by the decision of the PNG government to hire mercenaries and purchase six helicopter gunships. There are two Marist Communities on the island: Asitavi and Tarlena. Open​ing of school was delayed a month this year at Asitavi when the PNG army would not authorise the movement of goods in the area. At this school, working alongside the three Bougainvillean Marist Brothers and two Sisters of a diocesan congregation, there are an Australian Christian Brother and a PNG Sister from another part of the coun​try. These latter have responded to an appeal for teach​ers willing to work in a dangerous environment. At Tarlena, two Australian Brothers teach in a secondary school and look after 250 boy boarders. The whole situation is vola​tile now that the government has embarked on this new military strategy. The Brothers have decided to stay de​spite the heightened danger for everyone on the island and generalised threats to foreigners.

PACIFIC VISITS:

Brothers Benito and Jeffrey have completed their visit to 5 out of 8 countries on their visit to Districts and Sectors in the Pacific Islands. A cyclone during their stay in Fiji disrupted their schedule. Meanwhile Brothers Sean, Marcelino, Gaston, Henri and Luis have been vis​iting mainland New Zealand and the two Australian Prov​inces in teams. In mid-April there will be an assembly of the "visitors" with Provincials, their Councils, and Dis​trict Superiors. In late April, a similar assembly will be held with the Asian Superiors and members of their Coun​cils.

REGIONAL NOVITIATE IN SOUTH AMERICA: 

On 16th March, a new novitiate will begin in Cochabamba, Bolivia, for novices from Bolivia, Peru, Chile, Rio de la Plata, and Paraguay. Brother Ruben from Ar​gentina is the Master, assisted by Brothers Alfonso (Peru) and Fernando (Bolivia).

